UNOFFICIAL MINUTES 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE NORTH BABYLON PUBLIC LIBRARY HELD ON TUESDAY, JULY 15, 2014
The meeting was called to order in the Library by the Vice President, Dr. Wroblewski, at 6:35 p.m.    Mrs. Schechtel, Ms. Hare, Mrs. Leibowitz, Mrs. Fogel, Mr. Horowitz, Library Director, Mrs. Nicolazzi, Librarian and Mrs. Ledesma, Secretary were present.
The order of the meeting was suspended for the Board members to consider the appointment of Mrs. Anna Fogel as Library Trustee.  On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Dr. Wroblewski, it was unanimously agreed to appoint Mrs. Fogel to fill the unexpired term of Mr. Weimer through June 30, 2015. 
Mrs. Fogel and Mrs. Leibowitz took the oath of office for Library Trustee officiated by Mrs. Ledesma.  

 
The order of the agenda was suspended to return to the Reorganization Meeting.
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel it was unanimously agreed to reopen the meeting at 6:45 p.m.
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the June 17, 2014  Board meeting and the Special Meeting of the Board  held on July 1, 2014.
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Cultural Programming Fund Treasurer’s Report for June.

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Library Fund Treasurer’s Report for June.

On a motion by Mrs. Fogel, seconded by Dr. Wroblewski, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Financial Report for June.

The Director’s Statistical Report for June was noted. 

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to pay the bills on General Ledger Trial Balance No. 772
Mr. Horowitz and Ms. Hare attended the dedication of the Mount/Essex Triangle in the memory of Alice T. Cone.
Mr. Horowitz reported the installation of the new telephone system was completed on July 11th.
On a motion by Mrs. Fogel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to accept the revised Wireless/Internet Policy as presented in Exhibit A.

On a motion by Ms. Hare, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the discard of obsolete computer equipment as presented in Exhibit B.
On a motion by Mrs. Hare, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the disposal of the old phone system including hardware.
Mrs. Nicolazzi presented a demonstration of Hoopla, a new service that partners  with the Library to enable patrons to access movies, television shows, music and audiobook titles through a web browser, phone or tablet.  On a motion by Ms. Hare, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel it was unanimously agreed to proceed on a trial basis with the service for the initial cost of $6,000.00 for deposit into the account.  The balance is fully refundable if unused and may be canceled at any time.
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the application of the Belmont Civic Association to use the meeting room in the month of August, pending availability and receipt of a current insurance certificate.

The Director’s Report was noted.

The Department Head Report was noted with a correction.
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Fogel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the Personnel Report as presented.

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn to executive session to discuss personnel matters at 7:28 p.m. 

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn from executive session at 8:15 p.m. and resume the regular business of the meeting.


The next meeting of the Board will be held on August 19, 2014 at 6:30 p.m.

On a motion by Ms. Hare, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 8:16 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,








Tory T. Hare







            Secretary

